Brighton Bulldogs Board Meeting Minutes
Date: February 7, 2017 at 7:30 PM at Water Tower Shed

Board Members Present: Dennis Trujillo, Shane Sweeney, Lynette Day, Mike Christopherson & Stormy Burge
Coaches or Team Designee in attendance:  Casey Pelton, Cody Hutchings, Brandon Burge, Kevin Acker, James Sanchez, Don Delay, Josh Johnson, Martin Morales, Ryan Hanson & Shantel Martinez
Meeting called to order at 7:32 PM

Approval of December  2016 Meeting Minutes – Motion to approve the meeting minutes by Josh Johnson1st and seconded by Brandon Burge – Motion passed
Financials: Cheer balance =$ 2900 Concessions =$ 7200, and Football = $38,000 no changes.
Fields: Soccer has not been on the fields.  The city is supposed to install turf for the 2018 season.
Equipment:  Still waiting for some equipment to be returned.  Rugby is currently using some of our equipment.
Cheer:  Nothing to report
Vice-President Report/JMFA Update:   Not much to report.  We will be hosting soon.
Brighton High School – Casey Pelton

Casey discussed what they are working on and what they are planning on doing to help out our teams to start learning the verbage that the high school uses.  The players will benefit if that verbage is instilled now so when they get to the high school they don’t have so much to learn.  

Planning Phase – making sure that we have a liaison between the High School and Youth Program.
Glazier Clinic – Still time to register.  Will need an email/address of the person attending, this should be submitted to Casey.  Clinic is Feb 24-26, 2017.  If you can not attend the clinic should still reach out to get signed up to receive the benefits.  There are real benefits to this clinic outside the dates.

High School players from seniors to freshman will be paired up with a coach – they will be assigned to a youth program.  They are making it an incentive program to encourage participation. 

Shane Sweeney asked about camps – They will do what we want and are in need of.  We need to communicate what we need and what we are hoping to see.   Possibly doing several camps tailored to grades.
Recording drills: library will be on Hudl

Josh Johnson asked about Coaches Camps.  Casey has been in conversation with Coach Yantorno already.  Times will need to be decided.
New Business:  
1.  Dogs: - There is a zero tolerance on dogs being at the fields.  Games will be stopped if dogs are brought to games.
2. Registration will be opening soon.  

3. Volunteering: Discussion on how to make people volunteer.  Make it an incentive instead of a punishment.  In regards to those who need a financial scholarship, they will need to sign a parent contract agreeing to work 8 hours at a scheduled event such as weigh ins, uniform sizing, etc.  This contract will need to be signed prior to the deadline of the scholarship applications.
4. Sponsorship Director: Stormy Burge has taken the empty seat on the board.  Nikki stepped away.  Stormy has picked up a sponsorship with Advanced Urgent Care.

5. Grade Level Director: This will be a yearly position.  If interested, we need names so that we can have a vote at the next months meeting.

6. Revision of By-laws: 4. Majority of the membership or votes, 7.) August 15th, Article 10 A.) Change, Article 14 – Physicals should be current and available at the first day of practice.  Physicals should remain current throughout the season.  Approved the amended bylaws as presented by Brandon Burge and seconded by Josh Johnson.
Meeting Adjourned at 9:25PM motioned by Hanson and Seconded by Brandon Burge.  Motion passed. 
